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DRAFT LETTER




Mr. Trent Rhorer, Executive Director

San Francisco Human Services Agency

P.O. Box 7988
San Francisco, CA 94120

Dear Mr. Rhorer:

The Committee is writing you to express its concerns with the proposed eligibility changes to the family shelter waiting list, more specifically requiring families to register for CalWORKs, requiring a verification of City residency, and prohibiting families currently residing in a 3-6 month shelter from accessing the waiting list.
The Committee understands the ongoing crisis surrounding family homelessness in San Francisco and recognizes that you have a complex and challenging duty to provide intensive services and create effective policies to assist families in acquiring and maintaining housing. However, the Committee believes your proposed changes to the family shelter waiting list are not conducive to helping San Franciscan families exit homelessness and will not alleviate the strain on The Human Services Agency (HSA) or our family shelter providers. While resources for homeless families are very limited, HSA must strive to reduce the number of families on the waiting list by creating effective services and housing resources rather than obstructing families from accessing the waiting list. 

Based on our collective work through site visits and client interviews as well as our experience as service providers and homeless and formerly homeless individuals, we believe the required application for CalWORKs would become a barrier for families with undocumented members. Although acceptance into the CalWORKs program may provide families with a greater array of services, many undocumented clients perceive the disclosure of personal identifying information such as finger prints or a photo image—both required by CalWORKs—as a risk for potential detention or deportation. Regardless of whether or not HSA shares information with the U.S Citizenship and Immigration Services, the undocumented immigrant community’s perception and fear of divulging their undocumented status will deter many from joining the waiting list.

While we need to preserve resources for and prioritize San Franciscan homeless families, HSA should not require families to produce documentation verifying intent to reside in San Francisco. If that becomes a requirement, HSA and its contractors working directly with these families should be willing to accept residency verifications outside of the provisions required by the proposed policy, namely applications to permanent supportive housing programs and private housing units located in San Francisco.
Additionally, the Committee believes barring families currently residing in 3-6 month shelters from accessing the waiting list is a shortfall of the proposed policy. We cannot expect families to experience homelessness for several months—the typical duration families wait on the non-priority list—before they can be placed into shelter once again. The trauma and constant state of crisis associated with homelessness are too much to impose on a family in order to decrease the waiting list numbers. The existing timeframe excluding families from accessing the waiting list until after 90 days should remain in place and not be extended for the entire duration of a shelter stay.
With a truly collaborative and supportive effort between HSA and family shelter providers, the Committee is confident that family homelessness in San Francisco can be solved. To this end, the Committee asks you to annul the proposed changes to the waiting list due to their obstructive and deterrent nature, and work with us towards progressive and beneficial policies for clients and providers.
Sincerely,

Nicholas Kimura

Chair 






� Capps, Randy and Karina Fortuny. 2006. “Immigration and Child and Family Policy” Assessing the New Federalism. Washington, DC: The Urban Institute.








1380 Howard Street, First Floor






(415) 255-3642 (phone)


San Francisco, CA 94103
                                  





(415) 255-3629 (fax)

www.sfgov.org/sheltermonitoing






shelter.monitoring@sfgov.org

_1035696801.bin

